
 COACHBUILDER INFORMATION UPDATE 

    

Date: May 28, 2013 

Bulletin Number: XTS 21 

Subject:  Joe Pennington Contact Information Change 

 

This bulletin is to inform you of important information related to the Cadillac Professional Vehicle 

Program. 

 

As of June 1st, Joe Pennington will have a new assignment within the GM Engineering 

organization. He will remain in a support role to the Cadillac Master Coachbuilder Program, but 

in his new role, Joe will interact with CMCs for quality reviews and process assessments only. 

 

For questions regarding these items, Joe can be reached at joe.pennington@gm.com or 

586.907.1691. 

 

The balance of the CMC Program management responsibilities will transfer to Ray Bush. 

Details about his assumed responsibilities will follow in a separate bulletin. 

 

Please make note of the change in contact information. Thank you. 
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